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NOTICE OF SCHEDULED LOCK CLOSURE 
REFERENCE: Navigation Notice TD 2015-1; SWL 15-01 

 

CHOUTEAU L&D No. 17, NM 401.4 
 
 

McCLELLAN-KERR ARKANSAS RIVER 
NAVIGATION SYSTEM, OKLAHOMA 

 
 
Chouteau L&D No. 17 will be closed to Navigation traffic from 12:01 a.m. 11 May to 11:59 
p.m. 17 May 2015.  The lock is being closed during this time frame to install Stainless 
Steel Hydraulic piping to replace original steel piping that has deteriorated to point it is in 
danger of failure. 
 
Intermittent closures, lasting a few hours at a time may occur in the week preceding above 
closure as maintenance crews prepare the work site. 
 
The lock closure listed above is scheduled to reopen to Navigation traffic as stated, but 
unforeseen problems could require additional time to complete the repairs.  Waterway 
users are asked to check with Lock No. 17 for the latest information and should schedule 
their activities around this closure.  Questions or request for additional information 
concerning this notice should be directed to Mr. Kenneth Todd; Navigation Operation 
Manager:  918-687-4501 ext 2 or Mr. Vic Heister; Navigation Field Engineer:  918-669-
7244. 
 
 
 
       //signed//       
 
 
       Earl Groves 
       Chief, Operations Division 


